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	WEST DC Date Fixing and Annual General Meeting 
Held on Sunday 23rd September 2012
At Maiden Bradley Village Hall
Date Fixing: 12.45 – 13.35
AGM 13.45 – 15.30



Present: Andy Cook (Chippenham & Dist Whs), David Summers (Bath CC), Nick Lowe (Swindon RC), Andy Shapland (Dursley RC), Mike Edwards (Chippenham & Dist Whs), Sheila Edwards (Chippenham & Dist Whs), Mary Jane Hutchinson (WTTA), Robert Hutchinson (Bristol South CC), Jonathan Arnold (VC Walcot), Peter Rogers (Team Tor 2000), Gordon Scott (West Group VTTA), Daniel Kempe (Bristol South CC), Derek Todd (Yeovil CC), Derek Notley (Yeovil CC), Laurie Chalk (VC Walcot), Edric Hobbs (Mendip Velo)  
Apologies: Stu Dodd, Ian Boon, Bridget Boon, Tony Thorne, Chris Lowe
Not Present: Tim Heaysman, Charles Zanettacci
Draft Copy: 28/09/12, 30/09/12 (1), 08/10/12 (2)
	Minute Ref
	Minute
	Action by

	12.1
	Apologies: Noted as above
	

	12.2
	2011 Minutes: The chairman (Andy Cook) read the minutes from 2011. These were informal and were agreed by all present.
	

	12.3
	Matters Arising: Relating to this Mike Edwards asked what the current status was of signs on Dual Carriageways, specifically the A417/419
A discussion ensued, in which Andy Cook related the history of the last year. On how signage on clearway’s is still an issue. That the Highways Agency and the Police, are in agreement with us that events should be made as safe as possible, however neither wishes to be in a place of seeing to condone TTs on DCs. So really we are in just the same position as last year, as to having no clear way forward – but also with the understanding that in the short term events will happen as before.
Discussion extended to the general risks of racing on DCs. 
	

	Secretaries Reports:Andy Cook thanked the Committee for their work over the previous year

	12.4
	General Secretaries Report
· We received two Accident Reports in 2012. The first happened during a ‘two up’ club event in August. One rider was injured, probably as a result of touching wheels, no other vehicles involved. The second happened during an open event when a rider collided with a car. It is understood the driver admitted responsibility and although the rider was injured it wasn’t serious.
· The District is becoming desperately short of timekeepers. If your club has timekeepers who help out with evening club events they make like to consider becoming an assistant through to ‘full’ timekeepers approved for open events. On the upside the West DC has added Mike Hallgarth to the list of ‘full’ timekeepers.
· Probably the West DC’s most popular courses at Cirencester are getting busier each year with an annual increase of around 2%. The ‘window of opportunity’, when we can run events is thus diminishing and will mean either earlier start times or reduced field sizes.
· It is important that traffic counts and on the day risk assessments are sent to our Risk Assessment Secretary, all the more so for events taking place on busy roads such as the A417 / A419 at Cirencester and A303 at Yeovil.
· There will be two vacancies on the Committee this year, so if your club has a volunteer who may wish to get involved, please let me know before the AGM.
The Secretary had signalled his intention to step down from his post but to remain as a Committee Member
	

	12.5
	Treasurers Report

This year from subs £3160 – £200 more then last year Money from levies this year £ 13103 – £1072 more from last year Just one other thing some clubs make cheques payable to the West DC and not the CTT. The west DC has £1029.24 in the bank.
Hope you find my replacement I will be giving up in January

The Treasurer had signalled his intention to step down from his post.
	

	12.6
	Open Events Secretaries Report
Out in the events, and as other officials have noted – the A417/419 events have been an ongoing issue. Entries for these events are down on previous years, people being put off in part by the accidents, but also that events on the DC get cancelled at the merest sign of bad weather. Events on“more sporting” courses – judging from the Hardrider events, these events still have problems attracting riders, but they have kept going – not just with the same old faces, but also new faces riding.
On the A417/419 we have had two new courses this year, a revised U46, starting down south; and a new 100 mile course. The U46 course has shown promise in its first outing with two riders doing‘48' rides! The hundred though still has issues, and will continue to evolve. Chris Lowe, of Swindon RC, has done a huge amount in proposing new DC courses, and going out and measuring them – I feel sure that his courses will come to be used, and will have a great future. We all should thank Chris for what he has done this past year, and if Chris is willing to accept, I propose that we name Chris and official District Course Measurer. 
It’s good to see new clubs promoting events, the like of VC Walcot, and others next year. Each brings their own view on events, and it’s good to have new blood mixed with the old.
One other individual has stood out to me this last year, and that’s Andy Shapland of Dursley. He's brought new life to the Risk Assessment Secretary role, and has shown more understanding of the status of courses we have than anyone else. Now I wouldn't want to suggest Andy does any more, but in recognition of what he does – suggest that we give him the title Risk Assessment and Courses Secretary.
And to next year
And how will things change next year. Well we've kept an eye on the traffic counts on the A417/419 – we are exceptionally close to CTT limits. However we feel we can keep the limits the same as this year that is on Saturday, all riders off the DC by 9am, and no events starting before 6pm. On a Sunday, all riders off the DC by 10am. On Sunday’s will organisers note that to get riders off the DC by 10am in longer events takes interesting field layout – we encourage organisers to do this. As with 2012 no events when there is an air show, and in addition no events on a bank holiday weekend.
Because entries were down on the A417/419 – we don't see a need for events to have special conditions, or early closing dates.
With DC events cancelled by bad weather, we would encourage organisers to have a backup course e.g. U47 events with a U48 backup. I'll be looking into suitable backups for the longer distances. So I'd encourage event organisers, that when they send in police forms for the U46/47 – to also send in police forms for a back up course – if we as a district have such a course in place. 
Internet Entry - general feedback has been positive, so organisers that have even a basic experience with the internet, we would encourage you to allow internet entry for your events.
With the issues we as a sport have had over how we chase fast times at certain fixed distances, and this drives riders to fast DC courses; under the flag of WTTA Paul Lambert and I have been looking at district wide points series – much as in British Cycling, people would get points on finishing position – and the higher your points they higher your ranking. The details still need to be worked out, and technical issues resolved, but we would hope to roll this out next year. Precisely how the system would work is not clear, riders may, or may not, have to preregister on the system. And organisers, may, or may not, have to send results in a certain for to a certain email address. More news when we have it!
	

	12.7
	Club Events Secretaries Report
One accident reported from club events – although on a ‘U’ course the organising club was from the ‘H’ district.
2013 it would be helpful if a standard form was used in applying for events.
	

	12.8
	Risk Assessment Secretaries Report
There have been no real issues this year apart from the collision in a club event.
•
There is the on-going issue with the use of the A417/419, but this has not affected the events on the road this year. However the traffic courts were concerning at the evening events held on the A419/417 this year and we are at present looking at the data from our counts and the HWA to see if further events should be allowed.
•
The rescheduled Dursley hard riders 25, which was cancelled due to weather was run on the 31st July, the main issue that needs consideration is the higher than expected traffic count (marginal on the CTT scale) on the A46 up to 19:00. The event was moved forward 4 weeks and needed to bring it forward by half an hour so that all riders were off the road before sunset.
•
All the organisers have been really prompt in updating the Risk Assessments and all courses used in opens are up to date, However I know that some of the club courses used this year are not up to date and this will need look at.
•
I have received 50% of the traffic counts and ‘RA on the day’ back this year and would hope that the rest will come in due course.
ACTION: Remind clubs about Traffic Counts and OTD R.A
	Andy Shapland/ Nick Lowe

	12.9
	Motions: No motions received, but see AOB below.
	

	12.10
	Election of Officers and Committee:
Chairman: Andy Cook - Proposed, Seconded, and elected
Secretary: Nick Lowe - Proposed, Seconded, and elected
Treasurer: Jonathan Arnold - Proposed, Seconded, and elected
Open Events Secretary: David Summers - Proposed, Seconded, and elected
Club Events Secretary: Nick Lowe - Proposed, Seconded, and elected
Risk Assessment and Courses Secretary: Andy Shapland – Proposed, Seconded and Elected
General Committee (o be confirmed from absentees): Chris Lowe, Ian and Bridget Boon, Stu Dodd, Simon Rouse, Gordon Scott, Peter Rogers, Charles Zanettacci
Chris Lowe has agreed to become a course measurer
Action: Contact details for all committee members are required to be forwarded to CTT National
	Nick Lowe

	12.11
	Delegates for CTT National AGM:Committee to decide. Nick Lowe and David Summers indicated they would be able to attend. Mary Jane Hutchinson and Gordon ?indicated that they would be willing to attend if required.
Action: Details to be forwarded to National
	Nick Lowe

	12.12
	A.O.B:
Nick Lowe: What are the implications of the Data Protection Act, for organisers keeping details of rider’s details? Organisers are required to keep records for 12 moths (or in the event of an accident 3 years) and such forms contain riders personal details.
Nick Lowe: Are CRB checks required to be held by an organiser of a Time Trial event? Specifically for a Youth only event would the relevant child protection legislation need to be complied with?
Jonathan Arnold: Is there any help the district can give in obtaining CTT certified time keeping devices?
Nick Lowe: Is there a reason why under 12s can't ride on the road, even if accompanied (tailed) by a parent rider? This question is in relation to Regulation 7 “The minimum age for competitors when competing on a solo machine in events on the public highway is 12 years” “Competitors under 12 may compete in events that are held on closed roads or off the public highway (parks, motor racing circuits, etc.)”. The request is based on the increase of interest in cycling post-Olympics and from club events where more children are turning up but are unable to participate. Children are encouraged to participate in Cyclo-Cross, racing, but time trialling is missing out.
It was unclear if there was a technical reason why this regulation is in place. Andy Cook to follow up with national if there were technical reasons for this regulation, if there is no fundamental constraint, the committee to look at producing a motion for the national AGM.
Any motion submitted would be along the lines of: Can the National Committee review Regulation 7 in respect of Type B (Club) events to‘where a Children of age 11 may compete where the Parent/Guardian accompanies the rider during the duration of the event’. (Given that Bikeability makes provision for cycling on the road from age 10 – 11 this is a reasonable request for review).
Further notes: The Highway Code states it is illegal to cycle on the pavement, this is comes from: The HA 1835 sect 72 & R(S)A 1984, sect 129]. Whilst there is no exemption to this law for children, the police have always used common sense and discretion in exercising their powers over children cycling on the pavement. Very young children should not be expected to cycle on the road and we would not recommend any child does so until they have received cycle training. Enforcement of cycling on pavements is usually dealt with by a fixed penalty notice, which cannot be issued to anyone under the age of 16

Furthermore the age of criminal responsibility is 10 so, technically, only children below this age can cycle on footways without fear of redress.
However, Bikeability has an on-road element from level 2 onwards (usually offered at age 10-11), and through Instructing I know of children cycling regularly on the road.
	NL – see further notes

	
	The Meeting was closed with no further business at 15.30
	


Appendix 1
District Officers Contact Details
Chairman: Andy Cook  
13 Lords Mead, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 0LJ  
Tel: 01249 653845
Secretary: Nick Lowe
2 StonefieldClose,Eastleaze, Swindon, Wilts, SN5 7EH
Tel: 07899 950595
Treasurer (From 1st Jan 2013): Jonathan Arnold
18 Hargreaves Road, Trowbridge, Wilts, BA14 7UP
Tel: 07733 276291
Open Events Secretary: David Summers
‘Brookdene’, Lyncombe Vale Road, Bath, BA2 4LS  
Tel: 01225 317014
Club Events Secretary: Nick Lowe
2 StonefieldClose,Eastleaze, Swindon, Wilts, SN5 7EH
Tel: 07899 950595
Risk Assessment and Courses Secretary: Andy Shapland
20 Larkrise, Cam, NearDursley, Glos., GL11 5EZ  
Tel: 01453 452607
Committee Contact Details
Bridget Boon.
Tel: 0117 967 4437. 
bridgetboon@blueyonder.co.uk 
Ian Boon.
Tel: 0117 967 4437. 
bridgetboon@blueyonder.co.uk
Chris Lowe
Tel: 01793 764 723
C.lowe@stfc.ac.uk 
Gordon Scott
Tel: 01305 853281 (h) 07826 634922 (m) 
gordon.scott@fsmail.net
Stu Dodd
Tel: 01453 890976 
stuart.dodd@mac.com
Peter Rogers
Tel: 01934 733499 
peter.cyclist@zen.co.uk
Simon Rouse
Tel: 07824 634382 
simon.rouse3@btinternet.com
Charles Zanettacci
Tel: 01242 703591
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